Division of Vehicles 915 SW Harrison, Room 162 Topeka, Kansas 66626



Phone: 785-296-3601 Fax: 785-291-3755 www.ksrevenue.gov

Nick Jordon, Secretary Donna Shelite, Director

Department of Revenue

Sam Brownback, Governor

March 7, 2012

The Honorable Gary Hayzlett, Chairman House Transportation Committee Statehouse, Room 274-W Topeka, Kansas 66612

RE: SB 300j Fiscal Note Cost

Dear Representative Hayzlett,

This is the response to the question of what the current revision of SB 300 will cost to implement and how much less is it than the \$87,380.

The \$87,380 figure was from the original bill, SB 300a. The majority of this cost was to reprint new temporary permits. The division estimated 120,000 permits would be needed at 71.5¢ per, for a total of \$85,800.

The division has since decided to use a "60" decal over the top of the current 30 day permits. This decal will cost 3.31¢ per. The division did increase the number of permits by 30,000 to account for the decals currently in stock at the county treasurer's offices and vehicle dealerships. The cost for 150,000 decals is \$4,965.

The cost for programming the change to 60 days is the same for both versions of the bill at \$1,580 for 10 hours of programming.

The current total cost for SB 300j is \$6,545. This will reduce the cost from SB 300a by \$80,835.

If there any further questions regarding SB 300 please let me know.

Sincerely

Ray Wilk

Policy and Procedure Manager Kansas Division of Vehicles

cc:

Steve Neske Donna Shelite

Senate Transp. Att: 4

3-13-12